
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 
August 3, 2017 

9:00 A.M. 

 
The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at 9:00 

A.M. on August 3, 2017 by Chairman Ralph Heidler, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

Present: Supervisors Mark Gennuso and Ralph Heidler; Secretary-Treasurer 

Michelle Barnes; George Willis, P.E., Senior Vice President, Urban Engineers, 

Inc. 

Visitors:  Tony Mitcho, 8600 Beckman Road 

MINUTES:  

Minutes of the July 20, 2017 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. 

Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Heidler. Unanimous. 

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the 

agenda on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Heidler. Unanimous. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT 

Fairview Township Project Status – 8/3/2017 
 

- Route 20 Sidewalk (Water Street to Route 98) On Hold 
- Avonia Beach Park – Final Payment recommendation submitted 
- Polly Drive Improvements – Anticipated contractor start mid-August 
- SR 98 Crosswalks & Sidewalks - No update  

o Provided MTF payment request form and supporting invoices to Township. 
o Copies of cancelled checks for MTF payments will be needed for MTF Contract 

close-out 
- MS4 Permit 

o DRAFT Pollutant Reduction Plan ready for Public comment period 8/4/2017 
o Working on Notice of Intent, NOI, and application for MS-4 Permit renewal. 
o Reviewing potential locations for BMP placement to address pollutant loads for 

PRP 
- Tanager Drive/Kahkwa – Further action pending meeting with Kahkwa Club 

representatives. 
- Ridgeview & Old Mill ravine erosion - No activity 



- Swanville Road ditch erosion – Awaiting final paperwork from Network Co. to issue 
Notice to Proceed (NTP) 

- Miscellaneous Reviews 
o Evergreen Farms Phase 4 As-Built Revisions. Developer/Contractor to make 

corrections. 
o Received Brandy Run As-Built Pond drawing revisions. Review pending corrective 

actions by Developer. 
o Brandy Run Phase 4 site drainage. Received swale design for review. 

 

PLANNING AND ZONING REPORT: 

West Ridge Road, Gary Matczak, Non-substantial Land Development was unanimously 
approved on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Heidler. 

 

SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 

Mr. Gennuso reported the International Coastal Cleanup at Avonia Beach Park is 

Saturday, September 16, 2017 from 9 A.M. to Noon. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:19 A.M. on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. 

Heidler. Unanimous. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


